## Chena Holdings, Onc.

An Employee Owned Company

D O Box 58740 Fairbanks, AK. 99711

2040 Richardson Highway 907-488-1505 North Pole, AK. 99711

April 10, 2017

Representative Dave Talerico State of Alaska Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Representative Talerico:

We are writing this letter in support of House Bill 206. We are totally in support of the exemption for low voltage installers from the contractor requirements as well as the exemption for low voltage installers from electrical administrator requirements.

I have personal knowledge how this would be devastating to hundreds of communication dish installers in Bush Alaska. As you are well aware, there is very little employment in Bush Alaska to start with. Without these exemptions, I personally know of 400 people who would lose their livelihoods.

Thank you for your support of this Bill 206.

Sincerely,

Bernie Karl

President

bk/cpk